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May 28, 2024 
 
Dear Junior Campers,  
 
Junior Camp at Whispering Cedars is almost here. Camp will begin Wednesday, June 5 and end Friday, June 7th. We 
are looking forward to a great camping experience! 
 
Arrival: Registration is between 1:00-2:30 p.m. in the upper level of the Dining Hall on Wednesday, June 5. 
Campers will receive cabin assignments at this time.  
 
Departure: Camp ends Friday, June 7 at 11:30 a.m. Campers will be dismissed after flag lowering and must be 
picked up by 12:30 p.m. No lunch is offered on Friday. 
 
Transportation: Each camper is responsible for their own transportation to and from camp. A list of campers from 
Antelope County can be found on the back to aid in carpooling. 
 
Medications: All medications should be in a clear zip lock bag clearly marked with your name, dosage, etc. and 
given to staff at the check-in table. 
 
Reminder FOR 2024:  Please bring a reusable water bottle labeled with your name. You can also bring money for 
snacks at the pool if you would like.  
 
Items to Bring Sleeping Bag/ Bed Roll & Pillow Toothbrush/Toothpaste/Soap 
To Camp:  Towels/Washcloths   Deodorant/Brush/Shampoo 

Swim Wear    2 pairs of tennis shoes or closed toe shoes 
Jacket/Sweatshirt   Insect Repellent 
Sunscreen    Flashlight 
Casual Clothing   Rain Gear 
Camera (optional)   Jeans/Pants (for hiking around poison ivy) 
Labeled Water Bottle  Permanent Marker (for signing camp t-shirts) 

 
Items NOT to NO CELL PHONES!  
Bring to Camp: Extra gum, candy, snacks or drinks (campers might sleep better without) 
 
Camp Address/ Whispering Cedars, Genoa (directions on back) - (402) 993-6014 
Phone Number: Antelope County Extension Office – Tessa’s cell (402) 380-8303 

Please call for emergency reasons only!  Campers cannot make calls from camp, in an 
emergency, staff will get a hold of parents. 
 

Please note- We have had trouble with kids being homesick the last couple years. We will try our best to calm the 
homesick camper, but if we can’t settle them down after a couple hours, we will call their parents and have them 
come get their camper.  We feel like that is the best solution for everyone involved.  Please make sure your child is 
prepared and ready for this two night camp.  
 
If you have any questions, you can contact me at the Nebraska Extension-Antelope County Office at (402) 887-5414 
or while we are away at camp, my cell phone number is (402) 887-5414. Get ready kids to get your Olympic 
mindset right because we are going to have some fun with Camp Olympics this year! See you at camp!  

 
Tessa Hain, 4-H Youth Development Coordinator  

 


